
The Acorn 

L ive  Oak Uni ta r ian Unive rsa l i s t  Congregat ion  

September 30 ,  2022  This Week’s Events  

and Meetings  

Sunday October 2 

10:00 AM  Worship Service H 

11:00 AM Meet Rev Carolyn H 
 3:00 PM  Adama Dance  S 
 

Monday October 3 
9:00 AM  Yoga  V 
6:00 PM Board of Trustees  V 
 
Tuesday October 4 

9:00 AM  Yoga  V 

6:00 PM Pastoral Care  V 

7:00 PM  Sangha  V 

 
Wednesday October 5 

9:00 AM  Yoga  V 
9:00 AM Acorn deadline 

10:00 AM Membership V 
 
Thursday October 6 

9:00 AM  Yoga  V 
3:30 PM Rental-Sloane FH 
 
October 7 

9:00 AM  Yoga V 
10:30 AM  Hookers and 

Needlers V 
 
Saturday October 8 
11:00 AM Tech Rehearsal H 
 
Sunday October 9 

10:00 AM  Worship Service H 

11:15 AM  Town Hall/Ministry           
                                        Fair H 
3:00 PM  Adama Dance  S 

 

 

ARTIST:  Misuk Jenkins 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
JOIN US THIS  

SATURDAY NIGHT 

OCT 1 

STEVEN’S RETIRE-

MENT PARTY 

SATURDAY 5-10 PM 

5:00-6:30 Potluck 

6:30-10:00 Fun & 

Festivities 

 

At 6:30, we will log 

into ZOOM so 

friends and fami-

lies can join in.  

 

To make this easy, 

the ZOOM link will 

be the same we 

use every Sunday. 

This link is on the 

front of the email 

that delivers the 

Acorn to you, or 

you can look at 

the bottom of 

page 3.  

 

Please RSVP to 

Marie Arnold:   Ma-

rie.Arnold@verizon.net 

Let her know  if 

you are planning 

on coming and 

what food/drinks 

you will bring.  

Questions? - Ask 

Marie  

Crossing to Safety: The  

Fellowship of Belonging 

Reverend Carolyn Price 

 
Religious community is one of the 

oldest forms of intentional human 

gathering, but what does it mean 

now to belong here, to this place 

and to these people? Please be 

with us today.  

 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86278199291?pwd=WUh1MFJyVXNVOTIyQ1NmanJoSmNXQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0pc-6qrTwqH9WUfmrB_nZu0MWqJ8CyS3Uw
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86278199291?pwd=WUh1MFJyVXNVOTIyQ1NmanJoSmNXQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0pc-6qrTwqH9WUfmrB_nZu0MWqJ8CyS3Uw
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86278199291?pwd=WUh1MFJyVXNVOTIyQ1NmanJoSmNXQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0pc-6qrTwqH9WUfmrB_nZu0MWqJ8CyS3Uw
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86278199291?pwd=WUh1MFJyVXNVOTIyQ1NmanJoSmNXQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0pc-6qrTwqH9WUfmrB_nZu0MWqJ8CyS3Uw
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86278199291?pwd=WUh1MFJyVXNVOTIyQ1NmanJoSmNXQT09
mailto:Marie.Arnold@verizon.net
mailto:Marie.Arnold@verizon.net




Live Oak Sunday Worship 
October 2, 2022  10:00 AM 

 https://zoom.us/j/991200709  

Meeting ID: 991 200 709  

Dial by your location  

        +1 253 215 8782 US  +1 301 715 8592 US  
Find your local number: 

https://zoom.us/u/a3HkXnuGD 

Worship Service 10.02.22 
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Time of Meditation                                                    Rev. C 

In Word 

In Song   When I am Frightened #1012  

In Silence 

In Music ~ Somewhere (from West Side Story)            Nansie Douglas 
                   Music: Leonard Bernstein; words: Stephen Sondheim 

 

Homily   Crossing to Safety                        Rev. Carolyn 

 

Closing Song ~ This is My Song #159 
Words: Lloyd Stone; Music: Jean Sibelius 

 

Benediction                                            Rev. C  

 

Postlude ~ Get Together                           Live Oak Choir 
Words & music: Chester Powers; arranged by John E. Douglas 

 

Please join us after service for our Social Time, both live and virtual 

Getting (Re)Acquainted! 

Rev. Carolyn warmly invites LOUUC members and friends to participate in a 

workshop in the Fellowship Hall after the service today, following a time for 

coffee.   

https://zoom.us/j/991200709
https://zoom.us/u/a3HkXnuGD
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 Upcoming Services 

Mask Policy Update 

Social Justice Upcoming Activities  09.30.22 

 

1.   October 6,  “Get Charged: Everything You Need To Drive Electric”- 

CEC’s Climate Action Webinar series, 12-1:15 PM, free on Zoom, https://

us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_qJkxHWDjS6aMvWPiBTsgwg?

utm_source=Web&utm_medium=Calendars&utm_campaign=NDEW+2022

+Webinar+Registration+Calendars  

 

 

 2.   October 8, “Unite to Light the Night” Community Arts Showcase and 

fundraiser, free, 6-10pm, 631 Garden St. This organization funds lighting 

projects for disaster areas and for areas of need around the world. More 

information:   unitetolight.org/lightthenight 

 
 3.   October 10, PFLAG monthly support meeting for LGBTQ+ people and 

families, 7 pm virtual.  For more info, email pflagsantabarbara@gmail.com. 
 

             

            -Submitted by Jan Ross

                                                    

October 9                      Indigenous Joys and Sorrows  

Gloria Liggett and Friends 

October 10th is Indigenous People’s Day. In honor of this holiday, we will have 

some of our Chumash friends speak about indigenous joys and sorrows and 

share some of their songs and poetry.                               -Submitted by Drew Carter 

Because of the low community risk level in Santa Barbara County and the 

state of the art air filtration system in the sanctuary, the Board of Trustees de-

cided, on September 12, to change the mask-wearing policy at Live Oak.  

Mask-wearing is optional at Live Oak effective immediately. Mask-

wearing policy will be re-evaluated if Santa Barbara’s community risk levels 

go higher. Masks will still be required for buffet food service, for both those 

serving and those in line.                                            -Submitted by the Board of Trustees 

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_qJkxHWDjS6aMvWPiBTsgwg?utm_source=Web&utm_medium=Calendars&utm_campaign=NDEW+2022+Webinar+Registration+Calendars
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_qJkxHWDjS6aMvWPiBTsgwg?utm_source=Web&utm_medium=Calendars&utm_campaign=NDEW+2022+Webinar+Registration+Calendars
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_qJkxHWDjS6aMvWPiBTsgwg?utm_source=Web&utm_medium=Calendars&utm_campaign=NDEW+2022+Webinar+Registration+Calendars
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_qJkxHWDjS6aMvWPiBTsgwg?utm_source=Web&utm_medium=Calendars&utm_campaign=NDEW+2022+Webinar+Registration+Calendars
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Funitetolight.org%2Flightthenight&h=AT0QMctgqlFRf3bcy3Gq8YR8VBGOjyB_9kc1usbAcJuhVeKo_0R8q9ofo82IQi9nIUX0ScYPYttQxRB7C2Xh1ng8_J9_JpuB3qS4XV9SNoDt3ewWhVT4Va16OA6KMjW_WxGFS4Dq3qdausOWyeKD&__tn__=q&c%5b0%5d=AT07yCiRLhGOa
mailto:pflagsantabarbara@gmail.com
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Results of Listening Circles  

Needed Actions By Ministries and Committees 

The Board of Trustees, the Coordinating Team and Administration are taking 

stock of the status of our Congregational Ministries. Would each ministry 

please study the following information and follow through on these points. 

1.  Send a list of current members of your committee and who is acting as 

chair or contact person to Steven Lovelace, 

administrator@liveoakgoleta.org 

2.  If your committee has lost members, please call potential candidates for 

the ministry and ask them to serve as a member. 

3.  One person of each ministry should be designated to post information on 

their ministry page of the LOUUC website, https://liveoakgoleta.org/   

Steven will arrange a training session for the person who will be posting. 

4.  Please call a meeting of your ministry and make decisions on these matters 

and submit a short article for the Acorn to Steven Lovelace describing what 

you have decided regarding how your ministry will operate. 

 

Three key ministries that need attention are Pastoral Care, Social Justice, and 

Facilities. 

Thank you from your governing ministries. 

The Board of Trustees at Live Oak would like the congregation to know that 

the Listening Circle Results from all the attended circles was put together into 

a Power Point presentation by Kendra Wise. If you were at the Town Hall Meet-

ing last week, you saw Kendra’s presentation. The Power Point is on our web-

site in the Members Only section under Member Dashboard.  

 

If you have not joined as a member yet, log into our website-same old URL 

www.liveoakgoleta.org, and go to the menu (three lines on the right of the 

home page toward the top) and click on it, the menu will pop up in two col-

umns. The column on the right is Members Only and the second item from the 

top says New Member Registration. Click on that and follow the prompts. It is 

usually a 24 hour turnaround as your request comes to the administrator and 

they have to approve you. Once that is done, please enjoy our new and real-

ly fun Members Only section and also be sure to check out our dashboard for 

the Listening Circles Power Point.  

                                                                                                 -Submitted by Hal Hill and Steven Lovelace 

mailto:administrator@liveoakgoleta.org
https://liveoakgoleta.org/
http://www.liveoakgoleta.org
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Religious Exploration: Partnering Live Oak and USSB for YOUTH 

Greeters and Table Hosts Needed 
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Finding an Affordable Place for Our Minister To Live 

Can you help out on some Sundays, maybe once a month? We need  

greeters and table hosts to meet newcomers, greet old and new friends, and 

show friendly faces on Sunday mornings. Greeters also take up the collection 

during the service. Table hosts have a bit more responsibility, so we’ll be offer-

ing some training after services in a few weeks. If you would enjoy greeting 

people, let me know. Our greeters and table hosts are the first people that 

newcomers meet, and so, so important to keeping our congregation vibrant 

and healthy. 

It makes people happy!                                               -Submitted by Carolyn Chaney 

Hello neighbors! I am thrilled to share with 

you that Live Oak and USSB are partnering 

to provide a youth group for teens in 7th -

12th grade! The group meets three times a 

month (the 2nd, 3rd, and 4th Sunday) from 

11:30 AM – 1:00 PM. Our next meeting is 

October 9th at the Unitarian Society in Blake 

Lounge. 

 

 We have lots of good stuff planned for the 

year, including an exciting service trip over 

Spring Break in 2023 and opportunities to 

hang out with youth at Trinity Episcopal and 

B’nai B’rith. Please feel free to reach out to 

me for more information.  

Charla Bregante, Director of Lifespan Religious Exploration, USSB. 

 Charla@ussb.org.                                            -Submitted by Charla Bregante, DRE 

In about 5 months, Live Oak may be looking for a place for our new minister 

to live. One solution, if it appeals to the minister, would be for the minister to 

rent from a member or friend of Live Oak. If you are willing to share your 

home or a cottage on your property, or you know someone who is interested, 

please contact the Live Oak administrator. You will then be contacted for 

more details.  
                              -Submitted by Hal Hill 

mailto:Charla@ussb.org


-From Earth-Centered Ministry 
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Film Club- Inequality For All 
You’re invited to the October Zoom discussion group of The Conscientious  

Projector Film Club 

Film: INEQUALITY FOR ALL (2013, 1:29, PG). Appropriate for teens. 

When: Friday, October 28 at 7:00 pm via Zoom 

Synopsis: The documentary follows former U.S. Labor Secretary Robert 

Reich as he looks to raise awareness of the country's widening economic 

gap. A film about our current economic system, politics, and about social 

justice highlighting negative effects on quality of life of the middle class 

and poor, and shift of political power and influence to corporations and 

very rich individuals.   

Where to stream for free:  FREEVEE  https://www.amazon.com/gp/video/

detail/B00H3L4SAM/ref=atv_dl_rdr?autoplay=1 

The DVD may also available at the library and is rentable on Amazon 

 Zoom Link ( does not require a password) 

https://zoom.us/j/94849605173?pwd=RDJnRTZBZk9WbkM3QTc5OWVqRkJLdz09 

          -Submitted by Carolyn Chaney 

The Earth-Centered Ministry sends an informational and inspirational message 

on the eight seasonal festivals to our email list of 56 self-selected members. If 

you wish to be added to the list, please email jnorthsinger@gmail.com. 

 

We occasionally assist the Worship Ministry with Sunday worship services. 

 

Our intention is to nurture Earth-centered spiritual perspectives and foster 

knowledge of Pagan practices. We emphasize an intuitive, embodied, and 

experiential approach to the sacred.                        
                -Submitted by Jeanne Northsinger 

https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.amazon.com%2Fgp%2Fvideo%2Fdetail%2FB00H3L4SAM%2Fref%3Datv_dl_rdr%3Fautoplay%3D1&data=05%7C01%7Ccchaney%40sfsu.edu%7Ccee0a9d85c4a4bca291908daa0cb81bc%7Cd8fbe335822c41a987747f16709aac9f%7C0%7
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.amazon.com%2Fgp%2Fvideo%2Fdetail%2FB00H3L4SAM%2Fref%3Datv_dl_rdr%3Fautoplay%3D1&data=05%7C01%7Ccchaney%40sfsu.edu%7Ccee0a9d85c4a4bca291908daa0cb81bc%7Cd8fbe335822c41a987747f16709aac9f%7C0%7
https://nam10.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fzoom.us%2Fj%2F94849605173%3Fpwd%3DRDJnRTZBZk9WbkM3QTc5OWVqRkJLdz09&data=05%7C01%7Ccchaney%40sfsu.edu%7Ccee0a9d85c4a4bca291908daa0cb81bc%7Cd8fbe335822c41a987747f16709aac9f%7C0%7C0%7C637999093160
mailto:jnorthsinger@gmail.com
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https://carpinteriaartscenter.org/
https://www.coastalquilters.org/quiltshow.html
mailto:clusterretreat@chaliceuu.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pSC-on4SEHVLZJ1HUYMqAlJjrwvgjHJE/view?usp=drivesdk
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pSC-on4SEHVLZJ1HUYMqAlJjrwvgjHJE/view?usp=drivesdk
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Announcements 

Channel City Camera Club Print Show-Barbara Hodgdon 

From Mary Ince and her BLOG: For all my Live Oak Friends, I wanted to share 

with you my special journey through my interpretation of music through my 

art. I gave a Homily recently about it; and, another one about two years ago 

on my experience of finding silence in the Dunes of Provincetown, MA. Also, 

you can go to my website (www.maryince.com) to read all five of my blog 

postings together. Start at the bottom of the "Blog" page and go up to get 

the postings in the order they were written. Enjoy! 

 

 

 

A Message from Pastoral Care: During this transitional time at Live Oak, the 

Pastoral Care Ministry is also going through major changes.  Instead of 

checking in with specific members of the congregation, Priscilla Marchus, 

Cecilia Ramirez and Wilma Seelye are available to take your calls if you have 

a pastoral care concern. 

 

As the board works on hiring an interim minister and then a settled minister, 

Priscilla, Cecilia and Wilma will be loving and compassionate conduits be-

tween the minister, the board and the congregation. 

 

If you have an illness or death in the family and need assistance, please con-

tact one of them.  If you need someone to listen, please feel free to call one 

of them.   Their contact information is in the Directory on the website in the 

Members Only section under Member Dashboard 

 

 

 

 

The Channel City Camera Club will have 50 images on display at the Goleta 

Library during the month of October, their first print show since before Covid. 

Founded in 1939, the club has a long history of providing photography enthu-

siasts with a variety of activities including education and training, programs 

about photography, field trips, print shows, and exhibitions where professional 

photographers provide constructive feedback. Barbara Hodgdon will be 

sharing two images from her current project which is called Cherished Be-

longings and their Stories.  

http://www.maryince.com/


   Live Oak  

Unitarian  

Universalist  

Congregation 

Live Oak  

Staff  

Office Hours 

Steven Lovelace 

Administrator 

administrator 

@liveoakgoleta.org  

805.967.7867  

Mon/Tues/Thurs 10-2 

Fri by appt.  

Most Sundays 9-11:30 
 

John Douglas,  

Music Director 

jed805@gmail.com  

805.284.2082  

 

Janet Mocker,  

Bookkeeper 

bookkeeper 

@liveoakgoleta.org 

  

Steven Lovelace,  

Director of  

Religious Exploration 

dresteven 

@liveoakgoleta. 

org 

805.967.7867 

by appointment 

 

Live Oak  

October 

Birthdays 

Phil Norvell    

10/7 

Rebecca Cabeen 

10/17 

Peter Haslund  

10/19 

Carter Morgan    

10/19 

Jeanne Northsinger 

10/19 

Barry Osborne  

10/19 

Riley Drayton  

10/23 

S. Krystal McCauley 

10/23 

Sue Dixon     

10/25 

Photo Gallery 
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TOP: If you have not seen it already, this is Steven 

and Greg’s house in the desert…. 

”The Landing Pad.” 

CENTER: Oh my goodness, nothing makes us 

smile like babies, especially if we know them as 

teenagers now….Hello, Mr Aidan Pearson. Enjoy-

ing that Ice cream cone? 

BOTTOM: Wilma sends a vintage 2002 pic of 

Carter and Wendy helping out on “Clean Up 

Day”. Now we all know who to call when things 

are a mess!  

mailto:administrator@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:administrator@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:jed805@gmail.com
mailto:sbsurj@gmail.com
mailto:sbsurj@gmail.com
mailto:dresteven@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:dresteven@liveoakgoleta.org
mailto:dresteven@liveoakgoleta.org

